



Community College of Denver Student Government Association

Meeting Minutes FALL 2025

Date: October 17th, 2025

Location: Senate Chambers (Tivoli Room 329)

I. Call order: (April) call this meeting to order at (12:04) pm

a. Seconded by (Joanna)

Roll Call

President: April Ortiz P	Vice President: Joanna Sanchez P
Secretary: Monica Sanchez P	Student Rep: VACANT
Treasurer: Kenan Catbagan P	Student Rep: VACANT
Parliamentarian: Case Smith P	Student Rep: VACANT
SACAB Rep: Isaias Salazar P	Student Rep: VACANT
SACAB Rep: Jasmyn Lovato P	AMC Rep: Skylar Martin P
SSAC Rep Primary: Devynn Dewey-Hutchings P	Lowry Rep: Heather King P
SSAC Rep Secondary: Brandon Johnson P	Advisor: Kloe Eisenbarth P
Advisor: Sydney Pedregon E	

Guest: Candidates A **Guest:** CCD Alumni Sebastian P

II. Announcement:

Candidates Proposals on vacant student rep positions- No show

Case- Presentation on the basics of Roberts Rules

Sebastion-Requesting SGA Support Engagement Scholarship

SGA feedback on proposal

- requesting more information, documentation and verification

III. Reports:

President:

- Sign-in sheets for in person office hours is available in SGA (SPARC) office
- Thank you everyone who participated in October Fest
- I hope everyone got their headshot taken this week! Thank you, Sydney.

Vice-President:

- Tabled for the Fall Fest Event
- Drafted a bill that I worked on with Kenan to fund the registration fee for the HACU ¡Adelante! Leadership Institute conference *There was a 10% discount applied for our party of 5 that reduces the original cost of \$2,225 to \$1,750

Secretary: Bill Proposal- Will be discussed during action items.

Treasurer:

- We currently have \$62,431.76 left in our budget (Please keep in mind that we pay out \$3,000 every month for SGA payroll)

Parliamentarian:

- Presenting Robert's Rules during announcements (10-15 minutes)
- Mainly concerned with how to present a motion.

SACAB Rep:

Advocating to change ABOD legislation to give SACAB a counting vote on campus. Bill must be submitted on December 9th

SSAC Rep:

CCCS Student Leadership Conference is next month, November 14th-15th. We are allowed to have up to 10 representatives from CCD to attend. They are also making calls for proposals for student speakers. The theme is, "Lead in Full Color: Bright Ideas, Bold Impact." There is also an opportunity for student keynote speakers; more information will be coming. Keep in mind, not all proposals will be accepted, but if yours is, you will be working with a committee to polish and refine your presentation throughout. The link is here:

https://frontrange.formstack.com/forms/2025_cccs_student_leadership_conference_proposal_submission_form

All questions should be emailed to: Timothy.Mellon@frontrange.edu

SSAC Inquiry: SSAC would like student governments to inquire within the student body and see if international students are experiencing any unfair treatment, pressures, or problems due to the school's insurance provider for visa students.

AMC Rep: No Reports

Lowry Rep:

- Meeting with period equity committee
- The period equity committee is planning an event for 4 days, 10/27-10/30.
- If anyone is willing to help table any of those days, that would be great. There is going to be popcorn. I told them not to use our machine. I think MSU has their own machine. They are requesting CCD to provide the popcorn supplies. They will be covering everything else (cotton candy, candy, music, period products)
- I went to Lowry and dropped off shirts and let students know about resources at Auraria

IV. Advisor Reports:

Kloee

- Back Packs are in! Yay!
- Fall Fest thank you and attendance
- Need Update on events for November

V. Old Business:

VI. New Business:

VII. Action Items:

Case motioned to extended meeting for 15 minutes

1. [HACU ¡Adelante! Leadership Institute Bill](#) - Passed Vote:10/11
2. [Ofrenda Bill](#) - Passed Vote:10/11
3. [Voting – Candidates](#) - By default, Dominic is appointed - Student Representative position.

VIII. Open Form:

Clarise- From SPARC gave a request to have SGA members represent for AHHA week (Devynn and Jasmyn have been appointed).

VIII. Adjournment (April) moves to adjourn this meeting at (1:45) pm

- a. **Seconded by (Monica)**